ORCAA

2940-B Limited Lane NW

Olympia, WA 98502

RE: 
ORCAA Air Permit for


ADAGE MASON LLC Biomass Incinerator Plant 


Tailoring Rule

This letter is to request that ORCAA take into account the following concerns when considering the public comments for the Air Permit for the proposed ADAGE MASON LLC Biomass Incinerator Plant that is currently under consideration for our community.  Although I have many concerns, one critical area that I believe should receive careful scrutiny is how  will ORCAA take into account that Washington based biomass incinerators must still comply with federal climate law that requires reporting carbon dioxide emissions as a harmful pollutant.

Recently, the EPA announced a 3-year deferral on imposing federal greenhouse gas regulations on biomass incinerators under its Tailoring Rule. But Washington State law requires permits to include “rules..by EPA…with future effective dates”. [WAC 173-401-200(4)]. The Tailoring Rule became  final on June 3, 2010. This combination of federal and state law means the “future effective date” of compliance with the Tailoring Rule has not gone away. It has simply moved back to 2014. So, the permitting process for all proposed biomass incinerators in Washington State must now include analysis of carbon dioxide emissions as a harmful pollutant. 

The federal Environmental Protection Agency determined in 2009 that carbon dioxide, and five other human-caused greenhouse gases, pose a significant health threat to the American public. The EPA itself has already de-bunked the tired argument that burning forest wood is somehow ‘carbon neutral’. The EPA has accepted the overwhelming, peer-reviewed, published science documenting that re-absorption of carbon emissions from burning wood takes centuries and millennia—so long that carbon emissions from burning wood accelerate climate change, and do not retard it. In its 2009 Endangerment Finding, the EPA wrote: 

“Indeed, for a given amount of CO2 released today, about half will be taken up by the oceans and terrestrial vegetation over the next 30 years, a further 30 percent will be removed over a few centuries, and the remaining 20 percent will only slowly decay over time such that it will take many thousands of years to remove from the atmosphere.”-- Federal Register, Vol 74 (April, 2009), P 18899.

We appreciate your department’s careful consideration of all of the important environmental questions raised by a project of this type and size. To be sure, ORCAA needs to consider the Tailoring Rule since its future effective date is only 2014. By the time the ADAGE plant requests for various permits is appealed by citizens and other environmental organizations it is likely that it will be past 2014. It is our hope that your department will hold ADAGE MASON LLC to the highest possible standards during the Air Permitting process and that you will do your utmost to protect the health, safety and quality of life that Mason County residents look to you to safeguard.

Sincerely,

__________________________________

Address

__________________________________

__________________________________

__________________________________

